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CITY OF DEADWOOD 
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

January 25, 2024 
 

1. ROLL CALL: 
 
The City of Deadwood Parking and Transportation Committee met Thursday, January 25, 

2024, in the Century Room in City Hall.  Justin Lux called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. Present 
were Justin Lux, Cory Shafer, Trent Mohr, Tom Riley, Lornie Stalder, John Rystrom, Misty Trewhella 
and Andy Goodwin.  Commissioner Mike Johnson was not present. 

 
Absent were Dory Hansen, Kevin Kuchenbecker and Jim Lee.  
 

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   January 11, 2024. 
 
Minutes for the meeting on Thursday, January 11, 2024, were approved unanimously by a 
motion from Ms. Trewhella and a second by Mr. Goodwin.   
 

3. ITEMS FROM CITIZENS ON AGENDA:  Informational 
 
a. Trolley Schedule for Snocross:  Mr. Riley indicated the trolley will be going down Crescent 

Street to drop people off at the main entrance.  There will be 4 trolleys out; 2 will be going 
up town taking people to the event center and the other 2 will do the full route.  There 
will be a test run to make sure there’s plenty of room for the trolleys to get by.   
   

4. NOTICE TO CONTEST PARKING TICKETS:  None 
 

5. NEW BUSINESS:   
 

a. Tour Conveyance Licenses:  Assuming they all get their applications in by Feb 1st, 
the City Commission will consider those for approval at the first meeting on Feb 
5th.  There were no special requests other than Maynard’s request at the last 
meeting.  If Maynard doesn’t pay his balance due by Feb 1, his license will go 
straight to the City Commission for revocation on Feb 5.   
 

b. Request for a refund for Citation #25624023: Penny Doering:  There was a 
receipt showing payment for parking made five minutes after the citation was 
written.  She indicated the kiosk was busy.  Mr. Stalder made a motion to 
recommend to the commission to refund the $25 payment to Ms. Doering, 
second by Mr. Rystrom; motion carried.    

 
c. Scofflaw:  Micah Hallock:  CSOs went up to the corner of Taylor and Child 

Streets.  There was a parking complaint about a vehicle parked in the yellow.  
When the vehicle was run the report was that it was on scofflaw for $830 of 
outstanding citations, ranging from October through January 8 and a tow fee for 
$125 plus $25 for every 24 hours of storage.  Micah and Jack Hallock were 
present to explain their situation/hardship (new to town and thought employees 
had free parking, tire issues, the yellow curb was covered with snow).  



2 
 

Discussion.  Total fees due are $710.  Three of the fees were sent to collections 
so they are off the table for negotiating.  Mr. Stalder made a motion to reduce 
the citation fines to $400, accept a $100 payment today and set up a payment 
plan for the rest, second by Mr. Rystrom; motion carried.   

 
6. OLD BUSINESS:   None 

 
7. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA:   None 
  
8. ADJOURNMENT: 

 
 With no further business for the committee to consider, Mr. Riley moved to adjourn 
the meeting, second by Mr. Stalder and Ms. Trewhella; motion carried.   Next meeting is 
February 8, 2024, at 9:00 am            
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Rhonda McGrath, Recording Secretary 
**** Audio from the meeting is posted on the “S” drive.  


